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MINUTES OF THE SENATE COMMITTEE ON FEDERAL AND STATE AFFAIRS.
The meeting was called to order by Senator Lana Oleen at 11:10 a.m. on January 25, 1995 in Room 254-E of

the Capitol.

Members present were:  Senator Oleen
Senator Vidricksen
Senator Gooch
Senator Jones
Senator Papay
Senator Parkinson
Senator Praeger
Senator Ramirez
Senator Tillotson
Senator Walker

Committee staff present: Mary Galligan, Legislative Research Department
Mary Torrence, Revisor of Statutes
Kim Perkins, Committee Secretary

Conferees appearing before the committee: None

Others attending:

Sen. Oleen referred to SB 17, an act concerning military service records and noted that she had received a
fiscal note (Attachment 1) on the bill which explamed that the bill would have no fiscal impact on the
operations of the Adjutant General. Sen. Vidricksen made a motion to amend the bill’s enactment to
publication in the register and that SB 17 be reported favorably, and the motion was seconded by Sen.
Ramirez; the motion passed.

Sen. Oleen asked for committee action on approving Committee minutes for the Committee Meeting on
January I9. Sen. Jones made a motion the Minutes be approved, and it was seconded by Sen. Papay; the

motion passed.

Sen. Vidricksen acknowledged that he had been given the performance audit on the Department of Corrections
which he had requested in a previous meeting and asked that a follow up inquiry be made to determine
whether the Department of Corrections had followed through with the recommendation of the performance
audit. Sen. Oleen told Sen. Vidricksen that this inquiry would be made and a response secured.

Sen. Oleen reviewed names of those persons who would come before the committee for confirmation to
various boards and commissions and told the committee that she would see that each member had information
on the appointees prior to each hearing.

The meeting adjourned at 11:20 a.m.

The next meeting is scheduled for January 26, 1995.

Unless specifically noted, the individual remarks recorded herein have not been transcribed
verbatim. Individual remarks as reported herein have not been submitted to the individuals 1
appearing before the committee for editing or corrections.
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January 19, 1995

The Honorable Lana Oleen, Chairperson

Senate Committee on Federal and State Affairs
Statehouse, Room 136-N

Topeka, Kansas 66612

Dear Senator Oleen:

SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 17 by Joint Committee on Arts
and Cultural Affairs

In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note
concerning SB 17 is respectfully submitted to your committee.

SB 17 would require the Adjutant General’s Department to
provide, free of charge, copies of an individual’s military service
record if the request includes proof of correspondence from the
United States Veterans Administration or the Kansas Commission on
Veterans’ Affairs that the individual is attempting to obtain
benefits from the United States Veterans Administration.

SB 17, as introducéd, would have no fiscal impact on the
operations of the Adjutant General.

Sincerely,
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Cgi'ria M. Timmer
Director of the Budget

cc: Janice Harper,'Adjutant General’s Office



